## **Dear Parents and Caregivers**

## Ice Block Punch Cards

In Term 4 of 2016 we ran Ice Block Days on most Fridays. Our biggest problem was children forgetting their money. And while we are very grateful that our Community is an honest one, and all of the money was collected, we thought that we would simplify the system.

This Friday (3 February), Zooper Doopers and TNT Sour Ice Blocks will be available for 50c – we would appreciate the children bringing exact money as we do not carry a float. **Children with a 50c piece will be served first.** 

From next week (Friday 10 February) we are planning to go cash free with \$5 punch cards.

If you would like to purchase a \$5 card please pop \$5 into an envelope and write your child's name and class on the front by Wednesday 8 February.

This will entitle your child to 10 ice blocks in term 1 and the card will be kept within the school so that it is not accidentally left at home on Ice Block Day. Each time your child buys an ice block we will punch a hole in their card.

A group of Year 6 children will be running the Ice Block Days with a parent helper supervising.

Please note: No child will be allowed to purchase more than 2 ice blocks on any one Friday, however, if you would like to limit your child to 1 ice block please write that on your envelope and we will mark it on their card.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Janette Ankers on 0438 672 040.

Thanks you for your support

St Finbar's P&F